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MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING OF NOVEMBER 12, 1998

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

1) PRESENT:  SCHMIDT, LEECH, PARKER, NORRIS                            AUDIENCE: 15

ABSENT:  HUBBELL

2) Supervisor Schmidt called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. and the pledge to the flag was given.

3) Minutes of regular board meeting on Oct. 20, 1998 and special board meeting on Oct. 30, 1998 were approved and filed for audit.

4) Expenditures for the Township, Fire Department and EMS Department were approved.  The supervisor referenced a Fire Dept. check in the amount of $5035 which is for the purchase of the land where Fire Station #2 is located.

5) Reports were accepted for file from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator.  The EMS Director made a verbal request to give one of the radios from the old ambulance to the Charlevoix EMS Director.  The board granted permission.   It was noted in the Fire Chief’s report that our bid for the 1978 pumper from Bloomfield Township was accepted.  The supervisor gave a legal case update and Tom Sommerfeldt gave a verbal report on the Volunteer Road Action Committee.    He suggested the board needs to evaluate the order of roads to be improved, the monies that will be available and coordinate with the road commission.  He called for the board to act quickly and also offered his assistance to the board.

6) Public Comments were received from John Berst who congratulated the Volunteer Road Action Committee for the prompt removal of their signs after the election and from Richard Hoffman who suggested the vacancy of the Planning Commission not be filled, reducing the number to six and then to five when the next vacancy occurs, as a cost saver.  He also expressed his objections to the use of alternates.

7) Announcements/Conferences: The Antrim Creek Natural Area will hold a public hearing November 23, 1998 in the Banks Township Hall and on Dec. 7, 1998 at a location to be announced and will then make their presentation to the Antrim County Board of Commissioners on Dec. 10, 1998 at 9:00 a.m. in the County Building, Bellaire.  Schmidt thanked the volunteers on the Road Action Committee for their time and efforts in informing the Township residents about the road millage ballot vote.  Volunteers are still needed to serve on various commissions and committees.  A purchase offer has been signed to purchase the land where Fire Station #2 is located.  The offer to purchase land adjacent to the Day Park with funds available from a grant source was not accepted.  

8) EMS Employment Agreement: The 2nd Draft submitted by EMS Director Ditlow was discussed and it was agreed the following changes should be made:  (1) delete EMS from the first line under “PARTIES”; (2) insert a comma between Torch lake Township and EMS in the first line under “AGREEMENT”; (3) substitute Township Board for Director in #6.  It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed 4-0 to accept the 2nd Draft of the Torch Lake Township EMS Employment Agreement for EMS Ambulance Personnel with the changes noted.  In further discussion, it was agreed the training policy needs to be re-evaluated and should be an agenda item at a later date. 

9) Insurance Carrier Decision: The insurance proposals submitted by Terry Kunst of Burnham & Flower and Robert Gandolfi of Municipal Underwriters of Michigan (Michigan Township Participating Plan) were discussed and it was noted the differences were few.   It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed 3-1 to stay with our current insurance carrier, the Michigan Township Participating Plan and Robert Gandolfi of Municipal Underwriters of Michigan.   Leech requested and received board approval to issue the check for the premium, which had been due on November 1, 1998.
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10) Arnold’s Welding/Fire Truck Contract Disposition: After discussion, it was agreed the supervisor should try to get reimbursement from Arnold in the amount of $1500 and the’72 International truck should be offered for sale by sealed bids.

10) Planning Commission Appointment: Schmidt proposed the appointment of Brian Altonen to the        

       Planning Commission.  The board approved the appointment with Leech, Parker, Norris and Schmidt 

       approving, and Hubbell absent.

11) Board Concerns: Schmidt advised that the Central Lake Township supervisor has requested that Torch Lake Township consider paving Farrell Road with their participation.   Leech requested and received board approval to purchase Our Town Software at a cost of $799.  Norris related the December meeting plans for the MTA chapter.  Norris reported on the Central Lake District Library Planning Committee and reported the Ellsworth and Central Lake School Districts and Central Lake Township have committed to being participating municipalities.  Norris will continue to attend and report on the progress. 

12)  Public Concerns: Lidster reported the streetlight at Pearl & Baker has been out for several weeks.  Sommerfeldt requested the board present a strategy program with the road commission for the next five years.  Knoechel inquired if Pearl St. would be paved this year and Lidster expressed concern of one of the remaining trees.

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:55 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk
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